Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association 
Executive Board Meeting Minutes
April 10, 2012
Steve Wille, Chair, brought the meeting to order at 7 pm.  Present were Conni Pfeifer, Member at Large;  Melanie Handshaw, Member at Large,  and Joan McConnell, Secretary.  Jason Erb, Treasurer, will be here about 7:30 pm.  Laurie Christensen and Skip Paynter both were absent (excused).

Correspondence
Since we did not constitute a forum yet, the Chair began the meeting with the correspondence from the City of Vancouver, regarding the mining extension for Evergreen Pit.  The Chair also mentioned that he appeared and spoke at the latest hearing representing Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association.  During the discussion, it was mentioned that there was a large pothole (and getting larger) on 155th Ave almost at 18th.   The Chair said that the City had attempted to repairfix it recently, but that it did not take very well.  The Chair will contact Tapani to see if they can fix it and ask when they will be putting up an information sign with a contact phone number.

The Chair also reported that he attended a Neighborhood Leadership Training class offered by the city.  He was able to talk with other neighborhood leaders and discovered that apathy prevails in many of the N.A.s.  This was the first in a series of four Leadership classes and the entire Executive Board can attend any and all of the classes.

The Chair announced that eleven (11) people bought trees through the Friends of Trees (FOT) last month.  The newsletter appeared to be effective in getting the word out for FOT.  Some N.A. had received a grant for trees (half price) and if there is enough interest the Chair would like to look into that for next year, and possibly add trees or decorative shrubs to the green space between 12th Street and 10th Way/160th Ave and 155th Ave and/or other neighborhood parks.

After  Jason arrived,  the Executive Board moved, seconded, and approved the final draft minutes of the General Meeting, held 3/14/2012 at Fisher's Grange.

Reports for Officers and Committees
Treasurer's Report:  Jason then gave the Treasurer's Report:  As on 3/30/12 the balance at the Columbia Credit Union was $2,105.22 – no change since the General Meeting.

Bylaws Committee:  Melanie stated that the Bylaws update just needs to be completed by the Secretary, given to the Chair for his signature and then send the signed copy to City (Office of Neighborhoods).  The Secretary will also forward copies to all Executive Board members.

Neighborhood Action Plan Committee:  Steve is waiting on the Leadership class that will address how the NAP Updates should be done.   Then he will complete the update and present to the Executive Board. 
Old Business
Vancouver Sparkles Nominations – It was agreed a short article asking for nominations will be placed in the May Newsletter.  Deadline to be agreed upon at a later date.

Annual Events

Next EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING was changed to October 23rd.


GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING – still on for September 8, 2012, along with the 

ANNUAL PICNIC, September 8th  –  The Picnic budget was discussed at length.  The 2011 picnic had receipts totaling $158 with no meat products paid for.  In 2010 the receipts totaled $210  including meat products.  The Executive Board moved, seconded, and unanimously approved a maximum budget of $250 for the 2012 Annual Picnic.  This would include all items: food, supplies, prizes, games, Sno-Cone machine, face painter (maybe).  The City will provide a free Port-a-Potty for the day and 10 Firstenburg swim passes (for prizes).  Melissa Henry handled the children's games in prior years, so she would be contacted by the committee for this year.  No picnic tables from the City will be ordered.  Jason will contact the City and see if the Port-a-Potty is available; Steve will solicit some prizes for a raffle.  Jason, Skip, and Laurie comprise the  Picnic committee.  Jason  will write up a Picnic article for the May newsletter.

GARAGE SALE, June 8th & 9th  –  Conni and Joan presented a proposed budget for the 
upcoming sale in June.  The advertisement in the Garage Sale Sections of The Columbian and The Oregonian cost $80  and also includes an online ad.  The signs and balloons will cost $2 per person (plus tax).   The Executive Board moved and seconded that the budget of $80 + $2 per entrant be the budget for the event.  It passed unanimously.  The map used in the previous years is too little to clearly  read the street names of the location of the entrants.  Office of Neighbors could not give Joan a clearer map, so Steve said he would look into getting a good map for the sale.

NEIGHBORHOOD CLEANUP, June 23rd – Steve reported that we have confirmed the church parking lot and the garbage trucks for that day.  A Vancouver Bicycle Shop is willing to take the bikes, and Steve will see if Pete's Coffee will donate to the volunteers.  A discussion ensued about taking a survey during the CleanUp by passing out the survey at the entrance, letting the neighbors fill them out while waiting, and collecting them at the exit.  The purpose of the survey is to get feedback from the members.  A draft of the survey was emailed to all members and the Chair would like comments, edits, and suggestions emailed back to him soon.  It was Moved and Seconded that the survey be done at the CleanUp.  The Executive Board approved it unanimously.


NATIONAL NITE OUT, August 7th – Not a neighborhood sponsored event, but Kathy Baghdanov has 
volunteered to coordinate it at Countryside Park.


LEAF COLLECTION BOX
– Time and Place to be announced by the City in the early fall.


WALK & KNOCK, December 1st –  Not a neighborhood sponsored event, but Joan McConnell 
has 
volunteered to coordinate it for our neighborhood again this year.

New Business

· NOMINATION FOR NEW OFFICERS – since the bylaws have added a new position to the Executive Board (Newsletter Editor), Melanie was nominated for the position.  She resigned her position as Member at Large.  It was moved and seconded that Melanie be appointed by the current Executive Board as the Newsletter Editor.  The motion was carried unanimously.  Melanie stated that she would like to recruit a new newsletter editor at the General Meeting in September, and she would go back to being a Member at Large.  No further discussion regarding nomination of next year's officers took place.

· NEWSLETTER –  Our next newsletter will be to promote the Garage Sale and the CleanUp.  Garage Sale entry forms and a map will be included.  Conni has already submitted the article for the Garage Sale.  Steve will edit the article for the CleanUp and submit it to Melanie.  It was agreed there should be a “Save the Date” box in the newsletter for all upcoming events.

· FACEBOOK PAGE – It was brought up that a FaceBook (FB) Page could be a tool to use for better communication within the neighborhood.  A recent article in The Columbian noted how some N.A.s have successfully used a FB page to better neighborhood communications.+  A  motion was made and seconded that a FB Page be created, but will be closed to postings by all but the Executive Board.  After much discussion, this motion was carried unanimously.  Jason Erb was appointed as the administrator.

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  The motion carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 9:37 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Joan McConnell, Secretary
